THE UNIVERSITY OF HONG KONG **Faculty of Education** 香港大學教育學院

POKFULAM ROAD HONG KONG CHINA 中國香港 薄扶林道

Tel: (852) 2859 2550

Professor Nancy Law

Email: nlaw@hku.hk

各位同學家長/監護人:

## 數碼素養 360:

## 以行動為本的疫後研究 推動全民優質教育 家長同意書(中學)

我們是來自香港大學和香港科技大學的研究小組,正在進行一項名為「數碼素養 360 研究」,以了 解香港中、小學於停課期間及復課後的經驗和需要,為中、小學生提供更佳的教育機會,包括為數 碼能力和數碼福祉作建議,使他們能在不斷變化的數碼科技世界,應付生活每一個環節。

現在我們邀請。貴子女參與此研究,完成一份關於学生的背景、網上學習的體驗、及網上福祉的問 卷。

本計劃以360度全方位開展研究調查,並已得到學術界、香港賽馬會慈善信託基金、家長、專業及 社區團體的支持,以發展整體行動的能量,減輕因停課帶來的潛在負面影響,以達至實現數碼素養 360 的目標。

參與本研究不會對 貴子女造成負面影響,亦不會收集個人身份資料。所有數據會絕對保密,並僅 用於研究用途,只有我們研究團隊的成員才能接觸到這些數據。問卷調查及同意書回條會以電子方 式儲存,且受密碼保護。有關學校或個人資料均不會出現在任何刊物或公眾推廣活動中。

參與這次調查純屬自願性質, 貴子女可以隨時終止參與而不會引致任何不良後果。 貴子女在這 些活動中的表現亦不會影響到他們在學校的成績。你與貴子女有權查看及刪除整個或部分你們所 提供的資料。如果閣下不同意 貴子女參與,則請以書面通知學校。

如果你對此項目有任何查詢,可電郵至 dcitizen@hku.hk 或透過電話 3917-4759 與本人聯繫。本計劃 獲香港大學研究操守委員會(HREC)批准(參考編號:EA1604035),如你想瞭解更多有關研究參 與者的權益,請聯絡香港大學研究操守委員會(2241-5267)。

非常感謝你的幫助!

香港大學教育學院 數碼公民研究項目 項目統籌

羅陸慧英教授



POKFULAM ROAD HONG KONG CHINA 中國香港 薄扶林道

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Tel: (852) 2859 2550 Email: <u>nlaw@hku.hk</u>

Professor Nancy Law

## eCitizen Education 360: an Action Focused Post-COVID-19 Study for Equitable Quality Education for All Consent Form for Parents/Guardians of Secondary Students

We are a team of researchers from the University of Hong Kong and the Hong Kong University of Science and Technology conducting a research titled "eCitizen Education 360: an Action Focused Post-COVID-19 Study for Equitable Quality Education for All". By gathering information about the experiences and needs of primary and secondary schools in connection with the school suspension and resumption, we aim to improve the education opportunities, digital competence and cyber wellness of students.

We would like to invite your child to participate in this study to complete a questionnaire about background, online learning experience, and cyber wellness.

This project is a comprehensive 360-degree survey study with widespread support from academics, The HK Jockey Club Charities Trust, parents, professional and community organisations. We aim to enhance our comprehensive capacities to act as a community to reduce the negative impact of school suspension as well as to realise the vision of eCitizen Education 360.

This study does not intend to and will not have any adverse effect on your child. No personal information will be collected. All data and consent forms will be stored electronically and will be password-protected, and only members of our research team will have access. All data collected will be used for research purposes only. No school, individual or personal information will be identified in any of the publications and public dissemination activities.

Participation in the study is entirely voluntary. Your child are free to withdraw from the study at any time without negative consequences. You have the right to review and erase the entire or parts of your responses. However, if you do NOT wish to give consent, you are requested to make this known to the school in writing.

If you have any questions about the research, please feel free to contact me at dcitizen@hku.hk or 3917-4759. This project has been approved by the Human Research Ethics Committee (HREC) of the University of Hong Kong, reference no. EA1604035. If you wish to obtain further information about the rights of participants in research, please contact the Human Research Ethics Committee, the University of Hong Kong (2241-5267).

Your support is very much appreciated!

Yours sincerely,

Professor Nancy Law Project Coordinator

Digital Citizenship Project

Faculty of Education

The University of Hong Kong